
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 15 October 2012 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors David Brodie, Anne Stockdale, Sarah Rao, Jonathan Bellis and John Martin
IN ATTENDANCE:   Mr Kieran Collins CW&C

 Local residents Mr S Woods and Mr C Morley                            

12/67  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Bettie Gilliatt
12/68  ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:  that Councillor David Brodie be elected Deputy Chairman for the

                       remainder of the year
12/69   ROAD ISSUES
The Parish Council welcomed CW&C Highways Office Mr Kieran Collins to the meeting.  Mr Collins began by explaining how Chester was classified as a primary destination and so as a major arterial route to and from Chester the A51 was designated as a Primary Route and one consequence of this was that in accordance with the current legislation there could be no restriction on the weight limit of HGVs using it.  He added that there were no current plans to change this status.  Mr Collins also explained about remedial works being carried out to the roundabout and that this situation had been delaying any development work to both the roundabout and its approaches.
Mr Woods raised the issue of vibration damage to his property from HGVs impacting on the loose ironwork in the carriageway near his house.  Mr Collins undertook to investigate this as well as arrange for the undergrowth obscuring the “Littleton” sign adjacent to the roundabout to be removed.

The issue of the 40mph limit on the A51 through Littleton was raised as there appeared to be inadequate signing for this ie no repeater signs.  Mr Collins undertook to look into this.  There was discussion about the provision of an illuminated sign such as had been provided at Christleton and the funding thereof.  It was agreed that this be explored to see whether it was a viable proposition for Littleton. 
Members were also keen to see a review of the speed limit through Littleton.  Mr Collins explained that new national guidelines on the assessment and review of speed limits were due imminently and once they were received he would institute an assessment and then look at ways of achieving solutions to the traffic problems in Littleton. 

Mr Collins would also investigate why HGVs often drove in the gullies – to the detriment of drains etc - and he reassured the Parish Council that work was in progress to clear the gullies etc where flooding had occurred and to investigate why it had been so bad.
Mr Collins then presented preliminary plans of the proposed Tarvin Road/Littleton Lane/Hare Lane junction to Members.  He also explained the reasons for the delay in the resurfacing of Littleton Lane.  Whilst it was commonly believed that this road was being used as a “rat run” by drivers intent on avoiding the Sainsbury’s roundabout Mr Collins informed the Parish Council that his surveys showed hardly any increase in use.
Mr Collins would attend the meeting of the Parish Council in January to update Members on his progress with the issues raised and discuss how to move forward with solutions identified.  He assured the Parish Council that once the remedial work had been carried out to the roundabout work to lay yellow boxes on the roundabout and adjustments to the traffic lights work proceed.
12/70  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10 September 2012 be 
                      confirmed as a correct record
12/71  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1)  Affordable Housing – Councillor Rao reported on the final meeting which she was attending which she felt had been of dubious value.
2)  Trees in Littleton – the Clerk reported that he was currently in touch with Simon Mageean, the Tree Warden who would be attending the next Meeting of the Parish Council.
12/72  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  12/03036/FUL – 99 Tarvin Road, Littleton – Conservatory to Side etc
It was noted that this application had been approved by the Planning Authority

2)  12/04083/FUL – 65 Tarvin Road  - 2 Storey Rear Extension and Widening of Existing Garage – this application had been dealt with by the Chairman and no objection raised.  Subsequently the application had been approved by the Planning Authority.
3)  12/04415/TPO  - 46 Tarvin Road – Fell Lime Tree
Members had no objection to this application but stressed the importance of the Tree Officer being consulted by the Planning Authority.

RESOLVED:  that the application be supported

12/73 PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
12/74  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary – Oct & Nov (less tax) 

        


236.80

2)  HMRC – PAYE Oct & Nov    





  59.20

3)  Typing and office services  
                                                        21.00
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Oct   
                              

  30.00 
5)  Litter Warden – 10 hours @ £6.31                                                  63.10
12/75   CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.80
12/76   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Chester Villages Strategic Housing Group
Community Forum 9 October

Local Plan Briefing Events

Temporary Closure of The Bye Pass

Public Rights of Way – Revival/Reinvention of Adopt a Path Scheme

Members’ Code of Conduct – to be discussed at the next Meeting

Members’ Briefings - various

Mr & Mrs Clelland – width of pavement – referred to CW&C Highways

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Came & Co – Parish Matters – Autumn 2012 
12/77  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that the next meeting of the Parish Council be held on 

                       Monday 3 December 2012 

12/78  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Surrounds to Cross​ – it was noted that the area around the cross was getting overgrown.  It was agreed that the Clerk attend to this.
2)  Littleton Lane – Parking – it was noted that two vans were often parked on Littleton Lane opposite nos 3 & 5.  These were considered to be a hazard as they blocked the line of sight, especially at night.
3)  CW&C Refuse and Recycling Collection – Members discussed the ongoing problems in the parish and elsewhere in Chester regarding the new collection arrangements.
Action:  Clerk to strim weeds and contact PC N Busby re vans
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